
 

 It is not too late to join the  
Spiritual Book Study Group!   

Our next meeting is scheduled for Nov. 9 at 
1:00 pm (not 2) in the parish center. We will 
be discussing Part One so people are asked 
to read that section, make notes if they want 
& come prepared to discuss. It will not last 
more than an hour. So far we have only read 
the prologue, so it is definitely not too late to 
join us. It really is a good book & we would 
love to have more people join us! Call or 
email Cheryl McCart with any questions at 
835-2495 or  cmccart@cox.net   
 

Altar Society and the Knights of Colum-
bus are teaming up for a turkey noodle 

dinner and bingo on Nov 15th  
Dinner is from 5-7pm and Bingo starts at 7:15 
There is a sign up sheet in the back of church  

for pies etc. that we need for the dinner.    
Come, Eat and Win! 

 

Dates to Remember: 

Adult Bible Study:  November 19th in the PC 
Altar Society:  November 12th—HOBO Stew 
Finance Council, November 20th at 7pm    
Knights of C:  Nov. 24th 7:30pm Hensley House  
Pastoral Council:  Dec. date to be determined 
Spiritual Book Club:  November 9th 1pm in the PC 
Stewardship Council: Nov. 17—7pm Parish Center  

PSR Christmas Play:  December 21st at 7pm  on HHS 
            auditorium stage 
 

LAST WEEKS CONTRUBUTIONS  

General Collection:  $  2374.00  

Nativity Figures $1224.00  
 

COLLECTION COUNTERS:  

November 9th:  Kirk Bridges & Pat 

Howard  

November 16th:  Greg Weninger & Gary Wright  

 

PARISH NEWS 
Fr. Juan Update-Newton 

Fr. Juan’s doctors have told him he has 
Stage 2 Nonaggressive cancer in some of 
the tumors in his stomach and colon.  He is 
following the doctor’s recommendations and 
will be going to the M.D. Anderson hospital in 
Houston for a second opinion.  Fr. Juan is 
feeling very good and has a very positive atti-
tude.  Since starting the monthly shots his 
symptoms have decreased immensely.   
 

Rosary Novena for Fr. Juan 
There is a Rosary Novena for healing of Fr. 
Juan .  It started on the 3rd and will continue 
through Tuesday, November 11th at 6:30 at 
Our Lady of Guadalupe in the church sanctu-
ary.  Please come as you are able. 

PARISH COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 

Pastoral Council:  Mike Armendariz 830-2764 

Children’s Christian Education (PSR) -  

Adult Bible Study:  Carolyn Armendariz 830-2764 

Knights of Columbus:  Leroy Ewy 835-2145 

Altar Society:  Cheryl McCart  835-2495 

Little Flowers of the Holy Altar 

Tessa Albert 835-2522 

CYM (Catholic Youth Ministry) 

Stefanie Nordstedt 316-833-3916 

Cursillo:  Cheryl McCart 835-2495 

Prayer Chain:  Mary Adams 835-2577 

Vivian Talbott 316-835-2816 

Harvey County Homeless Shelter 

Jean Anne Gleason 835-3294 

Maintenance and Grounds 

Joe Bergkamp 620-463-2242 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Stewardship Council-  

Bill Ediger, Carol Denno, Carolyn Armendariz, Kevin 

Pyle, Dan Schrick, Joe Gerber, Marla Porch, Stacey 

Bernal, Maryann Base 
_________________________________________________________________________________________..  

Finance Council-  
Greg Gleason, Steve McGinn, Tammy Ediger, Maryann 

Base (ex-officio). 
____________________________________________________________________________________________  

RCIA (To Become Catholic) 

Fr. Edmond Kline 835-2173 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Natural Family Planning:  (not calendar or rhythm).   

99% Effective, Moral, Safe. Couple to Couple League  

(Sympto-Thermo) Rob & Charisse Tierney,  

St. Mary’s Newton, 316-283-1414 

Family of the Americas Method:  NFPWichita.org. At-

tend St. Theresa’s Hospital in Wichita, 316-685-5240 
———————————————————————————————————- 

Adoration Chapel Hours: 

We have hours open!  

Continuous Adoration, Sunday 12 

noon until 11pm on Wednesday 

(except during Mass on Monday and 

Tuesday) Please feel free to visit the 

chapel during any of these times.  If 

you would like to join us in having an 

adoration hour or you have any ques-

tions please call Amy Gerber  

316-772-7363 

STEWARDSHIP 
 

  The Stewardship packets that we received 
this weekend and last are just the beginning!  On 
November 22-23  We will have Commitment Sun-
day.  This is the time, when after quiet reflection and 
prayer, you bring the forms to church and place 
them in a box .  The commitment forms will then be 
passed onto the Stewardship Council where they 
will place each name together with others that wish 
to serve in the same capacity.  Then, each person 
will be contacted by a member of the Stewardship 
Council or their appointee. 
 This last step is important.!  It is our desire 
as a Stewardship Council to place each volunteer 
where they feel they will be most needed.  We do 
not want your name just put on a list to gather dust.  
We strongly desire each person that wants to partici-
pate in Stewardship to the Church gets an oppor-
tunity to do so. 
 
Special Note:  There is an error in the Stewardship 
Ministry Guide for Altar Servers.  The actual time in 
which altar servers can serve is from 4th grade 
through High School.  Altar Serving is a stewardship 
opportunity for boys and girls.  I had nothing to do 
with what was written in the Ministry Guide for Altar 
Servers.  I believe what happened was the section 
for altar servers was taken from another parish Min-
istry Guide when our guide was developed.  I should 
have read everything in the Ministry Guide before it 
was printed—and had I done so, I would have cor-
rected that information.  I and The Stewardship 
Council apologize for this mistake.  -Fr. Edmond 

 
 
Together we can 
do great things! 

 

JOIN US!  Concerned Catholics will begin 

praying the First Saturday Rosary at the South 
Wind Women's Clinic for an end to abortion. The 

rosary will be prayed every first 
Saturday of the month at 9:00am. 

All are welcome to  

attend!  
 

CONTRACEPTION DANGER 

Did you know the ordinary pill and IUD can 
cause the death of an unborn child?  Within 5 days of con-

ception, contraceptives prevent a fetus from attaching to the 
mother’s womb.  The mother loses her child and she didn’t 

even know she was pregnant. 
 

Neighbors is accepting donations  
For Thanksgiving :   

They need:  Turkey or Turkey 
Breast, Boxed Potatoes, Stuffing, 

Canned fruit and vegetables, 
Money for fresh produce and Pie  
Please have your donations to  

Neighbors by November 19th.  Thank you! 



 

MONDAY,  November 10th—Saint Leo the Great, Pope and Doctor of the Church  

8:00am    + Patricia and Larry Ream by Michael Ream   

TUESDAY,  November 11th—Saint Martin of Tours, Bishop  

8:00am  + Roman Gonzales by Joe and Joann Bergkamp  

WEDNESDAY,  November 12th—Saint Josaphat, Bishop and Martyr 

7:00pm   + Red Nightingale by Catherine Gonzales  

THURSDAY,  November 13th—Saint Frances Xavier Cabrini, Virgin     

8:00am    + Marge Zarnowski by Gene Wendling 

FRIDAY, November 14th—Weekday 

8:00am  +  Nancy Sue Landwehr by Frank and Rita Smith     

SATURDAY, November 15th—Saint Albert the Great, Bishop and Doctor of the Church 

8:00am  Pastor’s Intentions 

 Sunday Vigil:  5:30pm  + Lawrence Baalmann by Susie Stuhlsgar     

SUNDAY, November 16th—Thirty-Third Sunday in ordinary time 

8:30am   +  Bud Penner by Eldora Schwarz          

11:00am    People of the Parish 

                             5:30                    8:30           11:00  

 Servers:    *Volunteer*  Grant Hilliard  David Schulte 
   *Volunteer*  Connor Tillman  Alex Schulte 
 Ushers:       Mike Armendariz Justin Beek  John Wendling 

   Louis Eftink  James Vaughn  George Baalmann 

 Gifts:     Ron Beat Family Roy Aycock  Greg Weninger 

      Marcy Aycock  Marvin Neises 

 Lector:      William Wendling Shawn Seemater David Wendling  

 Precious Blood:        ———  Kenneth Weber  Joe Gerber 

          ———-  Louise Weber  Barb Ward 

 Holy Eucharist: Matt McKee  Joe Bergkamp  Amy Gerber 

  
 Ray Albert suffered a stroke and Grand Mal Seizure.  He is recovering at  Via Christi-St. Francis 
iWichita 

  
 

 Sacred Heart Catholic Church      
419 Poplar;  Halstead, Kansas 67056 

             

Father Edmond Kline – Pastor  (316)835-2173    
  Cell/ emergency #  (620)202-1235   email:  fatherkline@gmail.com 

Parish Office:  Kimberly Hon, Secretary 316-830-2818 
shcsecretary@ hotmail.com     Office hours:  Mon. – Fri. 9am-12pm 

Catch us on the Web  at www.SacredHeartHalstead.com 

11-9-14   Celebrating the Thirty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time  

Sacred Liturgy 

Liturgical Stewards for  November 15th & 16th   

Mass Schedule 

Daily Mass: Monday  & Tuesday 8:00am; Wednesday 7:00PM; Thursday ,  Friday & Saturday  8:00am 

Confessions  30 minutes before each Mass 

Weekend Mass Schedule:  Saturday 5:30pm & Sunday 8:30am and 11:00am 

Weekend Confessions:  Saturday 4:30pm to 5:25pm; Sun. 8:00 to 8:25am & 10:30 to 10:55am 

Veteran’s Day, Tuesday November 11th 

We pray for those we have lost.  They paid a high price for 

our freedom.  We thank those among us who have served. 

They fought so that our country may be FREE! 

Enjoy your rights!  They have been paid for with the lives, 

blood and innocence of those who have come before us! 

God Bless the USA and all of our Veterans! 

Sick & Homebound:   Salvadore Armendariz, Deanna Beek, Joseph Bisterfield,  

Larry Bumm, Daniel Chavez, Fr. Juan Garza,  Al Halsig, Edna Harrison,  Fr. John Hotze, 

Jane Jones, Mercedes Malone, Jerry McGinn, Pat McGinn, Jean Nold, Brennen Ostmey-

er, Stacey Perkins, Kay Stanley, Irene Stone, Gina Weber, John White, our Service Per-

sonnel and all of our Care-Home residents.    

Souls of the Faithful Departed:   Silvana Harvey, Jack Russell Miller, Roczen 

James Nordstedt, Margaret Petersen, Barbara Rogers. Pray for Us 

"The Joy of the Gospel: Faith Working Through Love” 

Dedication of the Lateran Basilica 

Zeal for your house will consume me!  Both the Old and New Testaments refer to the Temple of God.  In the Old, the 
prophet Ezekiel reminds the Israelites of the blessings poured out through God's holy temple.  Water flowing out 
from the temple brings abundant life wherever it goes.  In the Gospel of John, Jesus challenges the Jewish leaders in 
their treatment of the temple and delivers the idea that His body is a temple.  St Paul explains that each one of us 
becomes a temple, a dwelling place for God.  With faith, our lives are united to the will of the Father and our actions 
become His Love working in the world.  May the Lord pour his love into each of us that life may flow from us as water 
from the temple in Ezekiel's vision.   

mailto:fatherkline@gmail.com

